
 
                                                                                                                                                     

Friday, February 18, 2022 

MEMO: 
Regarding: RENOVATIONS AT GRACE MANOR 

Distribution: GRACE MANOR RESIDENTS, FAMILIES, AND STAFF  

From: Justine Dudziak, Administrator Grace Manor 

 
In early December, we communicated that renovations would be commencing at Grace Manor.  Shortly after that, 

we had an outbreak of COVID-19 and the renovations had to be put on hold.  Now that the outbreak is over, the 

renovations are set to begin again.   

 

The resident home area renovations will begin on Tuesday, February 22nd.  We anticipate these renovations to 

take approximately 3 weeks to complete, however this is a projection and renovations may take longer. We will 

do our best to provide minimal disruption to our resident routines, and we appreciate your patience through this 

process.  

 

The following upgrades will be taking place: 

 

1. Installing new hand rails, and bumper guards, including adding Acrovyn wall protection between the 

railings and the bumpers in the hallways; 

2. Refinishing the wood in the nursing station; 

3. Replacing the flooring in the dining room and carpets in the hallways; and 

4. Painting of corridor walls. 

 
 
In late 2020, Grace Manor received approval and additional funding as part of the Investing in Canadian 

Infrastructure Program to complete renovations in our home to enhance Infection Prevention and Control (IPAC). 

In early 2021, we provided both residents and families with the opportunity to help us select flooring for both the 

resident home area and the dining room, as well as wall protection colours (wood-like finish). 

 

We are so very excited to being these renovations and to provide our resident home areas with a fresh look, that 

aligns with IPAC best practices. We appreciate your patience through this process.  Should you have any questions 

or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me directly. 

 

 

Justine Dudziak, Administrator, Grace Manor   

905-463-7002 ext. 5255 

Jessica.Radon@hch.ca  
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